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BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS  
TRUCKEE MEADOWS FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 

SIERRA FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 
 
TUESDAY 11:00 a.m. JUNE 11, 2013 
 
PRESENT: 

David Humke, Chairman 
Bonnie Weber, Vice Chairperson 

Marsha Berkbigler, Commissioner* 
Vaughn Hartung, Commissioner 

Kitty Jung, Commissioner 
 

Nancy Parent, Chief Deputy Clerk 
Katy Simon, County Manager 
Paul Lipparelli, Legal Counsel 

Charles Moore, Fire Chief 
 
 The Board convened at 11:25 a.m. in regular session in the Commission 
Chambers of the Washoe County Administration Complex, 1001 East Ninth Street, Reno, 
Nevada, and conducted the following business: 
 
13-73F AGENDA ITEM 2 
 
Agenda Subject: “Public Comment. Comment heard under this item will be limited 
to three minutes per person and may pertain to matters both on and off the Board 
of Fire Commissioners agenda. The District will also hear public comment during 
individual action items, with comment limited to three minutes per person.  
Comments are to be made to the Board of Fire Commissioners as a whole.” 
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment. 
 
 CONSENT AGENDA – AGENDA ITEMS 3A THROUGH 3C 
 
*11:26 a.m. Commissioner Berkbigler arrived.  
 
13-74F AGENDA ITEM 3A 
 
Agenda Subject: “Approval of TMFPD Board of Fire Commissioners Meeting 
minutes from May 20, 2013 and approval of SFPD Board of Fire Commissioners 
Meeting minutes May 20, 2013.” 
 
 There was no public comment on this item. 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Weber, seconded by Commissioner Jung, 
which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Agenda Item 3A be approved. 
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13-75F AGENDA ITEM 3B 
 
Agenda Subject: “Approval of an Annual Operating Plan between Truckee 
Meadows Fire Protection District and North Lake Tahoe Fire Protection District.”   
 
 There was no public comment on this item. 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Weber, seconded by Commissioner Jung, 
which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Agenda Item 3B be approved. 
 
13-76F AGENDA ITEM 3C 
 
Agenda Subject: “Discussion and possible approval of an Interlocal Agreement 
between the Washoe County Sheriff’s Office (WCSO) and the Truckee Meadows 
Fire Protection District (TMFPD) and North Lake Tahoe Fire Protection District 
for the provision, when requested, of a helicopter or other aircraft and personnel; 
and approve reimbursement for services rendered throughout the year by the 
Washoe County Sheriff’s Office; and accept the advance funding for the availability 
during the fire season from Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District [$65,000.00] 
and from North Lake Tahoe Fire Protection District [$10,000.00]; and if approved, 
authorize Finance Division to make the necessary budget adjustments.” 
 
 Fire Chief Charles Moore, Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District 
(TMFPD), said this item was already approved by the Board of County Commissioners.  
  
 There was no public comment on this item. 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Weber, seconded by Commissioner Jung, 
which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Agenda Item 3C be approved, accepted, 
and authorized. The Interlocal Agreement for same is attached hereto and made a part of 
the minutes thereof. 
 
13-77F AGENDA ITEM 4 
 
Agenda Subject: “Approval of the two year Interlocal Contract between Truckee 
Meadows Fire Protection District (TMFPD) and the State of Nevada acting by and 
through the Nevada Division of Forestry Department of Conservation and Natural 
Resources in the amount of $80,000 per fiscal year, not to exceed $160,000 for 
TMFPD, and in the amount of $100,000 per fiscal year, not to exceed $200,000 for 
Sierra Fire Protection District (SFPD) for the purpose of resources, equipment and 
financial assistance in the mitigation of emergency fire incidents. (All Commission 
Districts).” 
 
 Fire Chief Charles Moore, Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District 
(TMFPD), said this Interlocal Contract represented a change in the way resources would 
be obtained in the event of a large fire. He stated if there was a large fire and the District 
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called the Nevada Division of Forestry (NDF) for mutual aid, NDF would provide fire 
fighting resources for up to 24 hours at no cost. He advised after 24 hours, the resources 
would be billed per hour. He said per this contract, the District would pay a flat fee for 
any and all resources needed during the Fiscal Year. He said this represented a very good 
value for the taxpayers of the Truckee Meadows, because air resources, bulldozers, and 
hand crews could become very expensive when fighting a large fire. He stated NDF was 
instituting this program throughout the State of Nevada. 
 
 Rich Harvey, NDF Deputy State Forester, conducted a PowerPoint 
presentation regarding the Wildland Fire Protection Program, and a copy of the 
presentation was placed on file with the Clerk. He discussed the reasons Nevada faced a 
significant wildland fire challenge (slide 2 [circled numbers]), and the 2012 fire season. 
He reviewed the comprehensive protection components of the Wildland Fire Protection 
Program (slide 3). He said NDF hoped, due to the partnerships being developed through 
this Program, to be able to focus year round on the wildland fire problem, and he 
reviewed the Program slide (slide 4). He said the Program would allow NDF to double 
the amount of air support it would be able to provide out of Minden.  
 
 Mr. Harvey noted the Protection Program was voluntary, because NDF did 
not want to tell anybody what they had to do within their jurisdiction. He said NDF 
fought fires for years in a limited number of counties, and with this program NDF wanted 
to expand to all 17 of Nevada’s counties. He stated NDF conducted a statewide risk 
assessment for each of the counties and  jurisdictions in Nevada. He said the basis of that 
assessment was shown on the Elements of Local Participation slide (slide 4) and that 
assessment contributed to the dollar value of the contribution by the TMFPD and the 
other jurisdictions throughout Nevada. He stated under this agreement, if the Truckee 
Meadows had a wildland fire, the State would pay the cost of fighting the fire; and would 
do so for all participating jurisdictions.  
 
 Mr. Harvey said NDF also wanted to assist with other emergencies on a 
mutual aid basis. He stated if there was a flood, and the TMFPD requested assistance, 
NDF could provide assistance free of charge through this agreement. He said that would 
include, subject to availability, the use of the inmate crews, aviation assets, heavy 
equipment, and so on. He stated the money obtained from the participatory agreements 
would be used to hire additional employees throughout the State who would be available 
to do fuel-reduction work.  
 
 Commissioner Berkbigler stated the wildfires were getting worse and were 
occurring closer to people’s homes, because they were moving closer to where fires were 
more dangerous. She felt the Program was an excellent idea, and she supported the 
concept.  
 
 Commissioner Hartung asked if the Program acted like an insurance 
policy and would there be a cap. Mr. Harvey said the Program had a lot of the caveats of 
an insurance policy in that a preset fee would be paid up front and there would be no cap 
on the qualifying costs.  
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 Chief Moore said the same agreement would be brought to the Board of 
County Commissioners on June 25, 2013 for the areas north of Township 22. 
 
 There was no public comment on this item. 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Hartung, seconded by Commissioner 
Berkbigler, which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Agenda Item 4 be approved, 
accepted, and authorized. The Interlocal Agreement for same is attached hereto and made 
a part of the minutes thereof. 
 
13-78F AGENDA ITEM 5 
 
Agenda Subject: “Discussion and possible action on membership structure of and to 
select members to the Blue Ribbon Committee on Regional Fire Services; also, 
provide direction to the Fire Chief regarding possible meeting topics and to schedule 
the first meeting of the Committee. (All Commission Districts)” 
 
 Fire Chief Charles Moore, Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District 
(TMFPD), said the Nominating Committee met on May 29th and reduced the list of 25 
applicants to 14. He advised in addition to the Committee having members of the public, 
the Nominating Committee felt it was important to have representatives of the various 
other public safety agencies on the Blue Ribbon Committee due to its being a regional 
issue. He said with the participation of the City of Reno, the City of Sparks, and the 
Regional Emergency Medical Services Authority (REMSA), what would be missing 
would be a representative of the District. He stated if the Board saw him as a technical 
advisor, the Board could direct him to point a member of his staff to the Committee, 
which would be his preference. He stated he wanted to remain as objective and 
nonpartisan as possible. 
 
  On motion by Chairman Humke, seconded by Commissioner Jung, which 
motion duly carried, it was ordered that Chief Moore select a member of the TFPD’s 
command staff or a crew member to be a representative of the District on the Blue 
Ribbon Committee on Regional Fire Services. 
 
 Chairman Humke said the Nominating Committee recommended 
including one representative each from the City of Reno, the City of Sparks, and 
REMSA. He asked if those representatives would be in addition to the recommended 
seven members. Chief Moore replied including the TMFPD representative, there would 
be four agency representatives, three citizen representatives, and two alternates. 
Chairman Humke asked if the 14 applicants included employees from the Cities and 
REMSA. Chief Moore recalled Chris Graves was an employee of the City of Reno Fire 
Department and Matt Toni was an employee from the City of Sparks. He noted he did not 
recall who the representative from REMSA would be. Commissioner Berkbigler believed 
Cindy Davis worked as a REMSA consultant.  
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 Chairman Humke suggested going down the list with each Commissioner 
naming their top three or five selections. He advised Tom Daly from District 2 was 
present, and Mr. Daley sent him an e-mail indicating he regretted not being able to make 
it to the Nominating Committee meeting. Chairman Humke apologized if he did not 
forward that e-mail to the Nominating Committee, because he felt in part that was why 
Mr. Daly did not make the list.  
 
 Jason Evans advised he was a former employee of REMSA. 
 
 After discussion about the number of members to be appointed to the Blue 
Ribbon Committee and the number of names each Commissioner would put forward, 
Commissioner Weber commented the Committee was to have been a citizen committee. 
She suggested going to eleven members, so there would be at least five citizens on the 
Committee in addition to the four agency representatives, and she agreed with having 
alternates. Commissioner Berkbigler said she was fine with that. 
 
 Commissioner Berkbigler stated Mr. Toni and Mr. Graves applied as 
citizens and not as representatives of their employers. Chairman Humke believed the 
Commission had an obligation to ask the commander of those entities for their input. 
Commissioner Jung said she agreed with having four subject matter experts and five 
citizens, along with two alternates to serve on the Committee. She stated that would 
provide a citizens approach on how to conduct regional fire.  
 
 Katy Simon, County Manager, echoed Commissioner Weber’s concerns 
because the picture at the beginning of this process was it would be a citizen’s committee. 
She said in the past there would be a Technical Advisory Committee, which would be 
non-voting, and the agencies would select a representative to the Technical Advisory 
Committee. She stated the Board had the right to have citizens on the Blue Ribbon 
Committee who had technical experience, but giving slots to the agencies had been done 
in the past by using a Technical Advisory Committee.  
  
 Commissioner Hartung said he saw some names that were not on the list 
who were very highly qualified people. He asked if Mr. Daly not being present at the 
Nominating Committee meeting would preclude him from being considered today. 
Commissioner Berkbigler said it would not, and Mr. Daly was not excluded because he 
did not attend the meeting. 
 
 Commissioner Jung said her concern with having a Technical Advisory 
Committee was due to a concern that it would not be a true Blue Ribbon Committee if 
someone was being paid to lobby on behalf of another agency. She stated it was made 
very clear during the Nominating Committee meeting that practice would be 
unacceptable and undesirable. She said the Chief recommended, based on best practices, 
what the best size for this type of committee would be. She stated eleven members would 
be just two more members, and would truly give it the essence of being a citizen 
committee.  
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 Commissioner Weber thanked the Nominating Committee, and noted she 
did not want to rethink what they did. She said she was somewhat in agreement with 
Commissioner Jung regarding the technical committee. She felt the Chief had the 
authority to set up his own technical committee, if he chose to do so, or the Blue Ribbon 
Committee could ask the Chief to set one up if they felt one was needed.  
 
 Chief Moore said the Fire Chiefs for North Lake Tahoe, North Lyon, and 
Storey County offered to participate in some way, so perhaps the technical committee 
could be comprised of Fire Chiefs from the various jurisdictions who wanted to 
participate. Commissioner Jung stated for this effort to turn into a regional fire agency, it 
would require a tremendous amount of support from the other agencies, and to not have 
them involved would isolate the County. She said she wanted a true, transparent, 
objective process with no more partisanship. She stated the goal of the Committee was to 
determine the best practices, what were the impediments, and how those impediments 
could be resolved. She said to not have the citizens that were identified for the four 
standing positions, which the Chief recommended as well, would be missing the boat. 
She stated that would lead to having the same conversations, the same studies, the same 
results, and the same bickering. She said she was optimistic that this could be done. She 
said that was why she wanted the four to be members of the Blue Ribbon Committee. She 
advised they were told on the record if they were going to get paid for being on the 
Committee or were being told by their unions what their positions would be, the Chief 
could monitor what was happening and they could be pulled from the Committee if 
necessary. She said she understood Chairman Humke’s hesitation, but she felt strongly 
about this.  
 
 Commissioner Berkbigler said she and Commissioner Jung made a point 
about talking with the Chief and the people present when the nominations were being 
discussed. She stated this was not about their own personal agenda or their union, but was 
about looking at a broad-based issue of what would be better for the community from a 
fire perspective. She believed everyone on the list had a personal interest in regional fire, 
and it was not about their employer, their union, or the city they lived in. She said she 
would be comfortable with any of the applicants vetted by the Nominating Committee 
being on the Blue Ribbon Committee.   
 
 Chairman Humke said four out of 14 recommendations were automatics 
and there was some dispute about who would be the automatic from REMSA. He stated 
his problem with the automatics was those people were self-selected as being from the 
Sparks Fire Department and the Reno Fire Department. He said he believed in the 
command structure, and the applicants from those entities being self-selected meant there 
would be no input by command structure or the political leaders of those entities if the 
automatic appointments were made. He stated he did not favor using that methodology.  
 
 Commissioner Berkbigler said she understood from the earlier motion that 
Chief Moore would add one representative from the District, and she believed that lent 
itself to having a larger committee. She said Chairman Humke’s point was correct, and 
the Board should select who they wanted from the 14 names put forward by the 
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Nominating Committee. Chairman Humke stated he was not disparaging any of the 
people who worked for the Cities by saying they were self-selected. He said the 
Nominating Committee selected them because they were good citizens. He suggested if 
Chief Moore had Fire Chiefs serving on the technical committee, the Chief should also 
have people representing the labor organizations serving on it.  
 
 Paul Lipparelli, Legal Counsel, said AB 65 was signed by the Governor 
and contained a provision regarding alternates. He stated there could be alternates as long 
as the legal authority used to create the body provided for alternates. He said the Board 
had the authority to create an advisory committee, which included the authority to 
appoint alternates. He said the question was would the alternates fill in for any member, 
including those designated to come from certain entities, or only for certain members. He 
stated the new law provided the member of the public body could designate an alternate 
if authorized to do so by the action of the Board that created the public body. Chairman 
Humke said if the Board designated each member and alternates were interchangeable 
and a first and second alternate were selected, would that be workable under AB 65. Mr. 
Lipparelli replied it would.  
 
 Commissioner Weber suggested naming seven people and taking the top 
nine vote getters to make the nine member board. She said the next two vote getters 
would be the alternates. Commissioner Jung asked where the Chief’s nominee fit. 
Commissioner Weber said the Board would pick eight names and the Chief’s nominee 
would make nine.  
 
 On motion by Commissioner Berkbigler, seconded by Commissioner 
Weber, which motion duly carried, it was ordered that nine names be selected from the 
Nominating Committee’s list to become the members of the Blue Ribbon Committee 
with each Commissioner putting forward seven names and, additionally, there would be 
two alternates selected. It was further ordered that Fire Chief Charles Moore, TMFPD, 
put together a technical committee if he perceived the need for one.  
 
 Chairman Humke asked about the process for selecting the alternates. 
Commissioner Berkbigler suggested selecting the Committee members and then selecting 
the two alternates from the names remaining on the list.  
 
 In response to the call for public comment, Cindy Davis said she used to 
work as REMSA’s Human Resources Director. She stated she was a consultant and the 
owner of a small local business, and she felt the skills she used daily in her business 
would make her a valuable Committee member. She said she had no preconceived ideas 
as to the outcome of the Blue Ribbon Committee. She stated besides being a fair and 
detail oriented person, she was nonpartisan, and she believed in listening to everyone. 
She said she would like the opportunity to give back to the community.  
 
 Bob Parker said he sat on the committee to pick the Fire Chief and on the 
Tri-Data committee. He stated his experience was that no matter what people said at the 
start, the people paid by an agency were focused on making the agency better. He said he 
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worried about the unions, because they could make life hell for someone in the union 
who was not doing what the union wanted. He stated that would become apparent by the 
first or second meeting, and there would have to be a mechanism to take people off the 
Committee.  
 
 Cathy Brandhorst discussed the Blue Ribbon Committee. 
 
 The Commissioners each provided the names of the seven individuals they 
wanted to see as members of the Blue Ribbon Committee. The top six picks were put 
forward in the following motion: 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Jung, seconded by Commissioner Hartung, 
which motion duly carried, it was ordered that the following six people be appointed to 
the Blue Ribbon Committee on Regional Fire:   Cindy Davis, Sarah Chvilicek, Susan 
Severt, Marlene Olsen, Kim Toulouse, and Robert Parker.  
 
 On motion by Commissioner Weber, seconded by Commissioner Jung, 
which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Chris Graves be appointed to the Blue 
Ribbon Committee on Regional Fire as the seventh member. 
 
 Commissioner Weber made a motion to appoint Matt Toni and Jennifer 
Herz as the alternates to the Blue Ribbon Committee on Regional Fire. 
 
 Commissioner Berkbigler said her motion was there would be a 
Committee of nine members and two alternates, and only seven members were selected 
in the previous motions. Commissioner Jung believed there was an earlier vote to grant 
the Chief the authority to appoint a TMFPD member, which would make an even number 
of members on the Committee. Nancy Parent, Chief Deputy Clerk, confirmed an early 
unanimous vote on a motion that allowed the Chief to select a member of the District’s 
command staff or a crew member to be on the Committee.  
 
 Commissioner Berkbigler suggested the Board add one person and with 
the Chief’s one person it would bring the Committee up to nine members. Ms. Parent said 
the motion that might have to be dealt with had nine members on the Committee, the 
Chief would put together a technical committee if needed, and two alternates would be 
selected with each of the Commissioners naming seven individuals.  
 
 Mr. Lipparelli said the Board could reconsider the earlier motion or the 
next motion could supersede any inconsistencies that might be contained in an earlier 
motion.  
 
 After further discussion, Commissioner Weber withdrew the motion 
regarding the alternates. The seconder, Commissioner Hartung, agreed with the 
withdrawal.  
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 On motion by Commissioner Berkbigler, seconded by Commissioner 
Hartung, which motion duly carried, it was ordered that the following motion be 
reconsidered, “On motion by Commissioner Berkbigler, seconded by Commissioner 
Weber, which motion duly carried, it was ordered that nine names be selected from the 
Nominating Committee’s list to become the members of the Blue Ribbon Committee on 
Regional Fire with each Commissioner putting forward seven names and, additionally, 
there would be two alternates selected. It was further ordered that Fire Chief Charles 
Moore put together a technical committee if he perceived the need for it.” 
 
 Commissioner Berkbigler made a motion that the Blue Ribbon Committee 
on Regional Fire consist of nine members and two alternates, with the Board selecting 
eight members and the two alternates from the Nominating Committee’s list. 
Additionally, Chief Moore would name one representative of the TMFPD to the Blue 
Ribbon Committee on Regional Fire, for a total of nine members. Commissioner Weber 
seconded the motion.  
 
 Ms. Parent said for clarification, there would be nine members on the Blue 
Ribbon Committee on Regional Fire with two alternates. She stated 10 names would be 
selected from the list and the Chief would select someone from TMFPD. Chairman 
Humke said the Chief’s selection was done by motion earlier in the discussion. He said 
the Board would select eight members from the top vote getters and two alternates. Mr. 
Lipparelli said the first seven members were already selected and the motion to appoint 
the alternates was withdrawn.  

 
 On the call for the vote, the vote was 5-0 in favor of the motion.  
 

 Commissioner Weber made a motion to appoint Matt Toni as the eighth 
member of the Blue Ribbon Committee on Regional Fire. Commissioner Jung seconded 
the motion. 
 
 Commissioner Hartung suggested staff provide a tally sheet to keep track 
of the Commissioners’ selections in the future. He said the names he had as the eight 
Committee members were:  Susan Severt, Kim Toulouse, Sarah Chvilicek, Robert 
Parker, Chris Graves, Marlene Olsen, Cindy Davis, and Matt Toni.  
 
 On the call for the vote, the vote was 5-0 in favor of the motion.  
 
 On motion by Commissioner Hartung, seconded by Commissioner Weber, 
which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Jennifer Herz be appointed as the first 
alternate and Jason Evans be appointed as the second alternate to the Blue Ribbon 
Committee on Regional Fire.  
 
 Commissioner Hartung disclosed he had not had any conversations with 
any of the applicants about the Blue Ribbon Committee on Regional Fire. Commissioner 
Jung said she encouraged Susan Severt to help her find someone in District 3. She noted 
Dr. Parker e-mailed the Commissioners quite frequently lobbying for regional fire. 
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Commissioner Weber said she did not have any disclosures. Commissioner Berkbigler 
said other than during the Nominating Committee meeting, she had not discussed the 
Blue Ribbon Committee with anyone other than Dr. Parker and Chief Moore. Chairman 
Humke said he talked with Dr. Parker, Ms. Olsen, Ms. Davis, and Mr. Daly.  
 
13-79F AGENDA ITEM 6 
 
Agenda Subject: “Discussion and possible action on Fire Chief’s salary. (Requested 
by Commissioners Humke, Weber and Hartung)”  
 
 Katy Simon, County Manager, said the employment agreement with Fire 
Chief Charles Moore, Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District (TMFPD), called for 
him to be evaluated and for his salary to be adjusted for a 5 percent merit increase based 
on his job performance. She said Chief Moore was given kudos for his job performance 
during his evaluation, and giving him the merit increase would be consistent with how 
the other District employees were treated.  
 
 Chairman Humke asked what would be the start date of the merit increase. 
Ms. Simon replied it would be retroactive to March 15, 2013. 
 
 Commissioner Berkbigler said the report on Chief Moore’s performance 
indicated what an outstanding job he did. She felt the merit increase would be a fair 
assessment of the Chief’s work and was something he was due.  
 
 Commissioner Hartung said Chief Moore went far and above everything 
asked of him. He stated the merit increase was earned.  
 
 Commissioner Weber said she agreed with giving the Chief the 5 percent 
retroactive merit increase.  
 
 Chairman Humke stated the Chief had done everything the Board asked of 
him. He said the Board received up-to-the-minute updates when things were happening, 
which helped the Board advise their constituents of the facts. He stated the Chief had 
skillfully worked with the labor associations. He said the Chief provided good leadership 
and had instilled that in his subordinate leaders and commanders. He felt the County’s 
fire agencies were in good hands. 
 
 Commissioner Jung said when the Chief’s 5 percent merit increase came 
to the Board for review, she was vocal in her lack of support for the increase because she 
was unaware staff got it or that it was part of Chief Moore’s contract. She said she did not 
have issues with his performance, but was trying to be equitable and mindful of the 
economics involved but, now that she was aware of the facts, she wholeheartedly 
supported this merit increase. 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Hartung, seconded by Commissioner 
Berkbigler, which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Fire Chief Charles Moore’s  
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salary be amended by a 5 percent merit increase commensurate with his hire date of 
March 15th and retroactive to March 15, 2013.  
 
 There was no public comment on this item. 
  
 Chief Moore thanked the Board and acknowledged the great work by his 
staff to support him who he in turn supported. He said that made a great team. Chairman 
Humke said the support of his staff showed.  
 
13-80F AGENDA ITEM 7 
 
Agenda Subject: “Possible Closed Session pursuant to NRS 288.220 for the purpose 
of discussing with management representatives labor matters and negotiations.” 
 
 There was no closed session. 
 
13-81F AGENDA ITEM 8 
 
Agenda Subject: “Commissioners’/Fire Chief’s announcements, requests for 
information, topics for future agendas, and statements relating to items not on the 
Agenda. (No discussion among Commissioners will take place on this item).” 
 
 Fire Chief Charles Moore, Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District 
(TMFPD) advised how proud he was of the District’s career staff and volunteers over the 
last two days. He said they answered 40 plus calls for service. He stated the National 
Weather Service let them know three days in advance the weather was coming, which 
gave them time to prepare. He thanked the District’s mutual-aid partners for their help in 
suppressing the Red Rock Fire. He praised Tim Leighton, Division Chief of Operations, 
for his performance during the Red Rock Fire in calling for air support early on. He said 
that decision saved structures.  
 
 Commissioner Berkbigler thanked the Chief for the updates he provided 
regarding what was going on, especially regarding the fireman who was injured. She said 
that allowed her to pass that information along to constituents who inquired about what 
was happening. She also thanked the District’s staff for all of their hard work over the 
last three days. 
 
 Commissioner Hartung commended the Chief and his staff for a job well 
done and for keeping the Commissioners in the loop. He noted they responded to some of 
the flooding in Spanish Springs, and they seemed to be everywhere. He said everyone 
was really good at what they did, not just the command staff, but everyone all the way 
down the chain of command. 
 
 Commissioner Weber asked what was going on at the Cold Springs 
Station No. 18 on Saturday. Chief Leighton advised hoses were being tested.  
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 Katy Simon, County Manager, commented on what it took for the Chief to 
keep the Board informed. She said he received assistance in relaying messages from the 
Sheriff’s Office. She was very proud of how hard the whole team worked, so the 
Commissioners could keep their constituents informed.  
 
13-82F AGENDA ITEM 9 
 
Agenda Subject: “Public Comment. Comment heard under this item will be limited 
to three minutes per person and may pertain to matters both on and off the Board 
of Fire Commissioners agenda. The Commission will also hear public comment 
during individual action items, with comment limited to three minutes per person. 
Comments are to be made to the Commission as a whole.” 
 
 Cathy Brandhorst discussed the fires and the Fire Chief’s salary.  
 
 * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
1:20 p.m. There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting 
was adjourned.  
 
 
 
 
 
  _________________________ 
  DAVID HUMKE, Chairman 
  Truckee Meadows Fire 
  Protection District 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
AMY HARVEY, Washoe County Clerk 
and Ex-Officio Clerk, Truckee Meadows 
Fire Protection District 
 
Minutes Prepared By: 
Jan Frazzetta, Deputy County Clerk  
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